PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting January 27, 1978

The meeting was called to order by President Lou Paulsen following the Pot Luck at 7:00 P.M.

The secretary's minutes and the Treasurer's report were not read at this meeting due to a special visit from Mr. Ed Houston, Special Districts Engineer and Larry Hendon, IAFCO Executive Officer.

At this time President Paulsen introduced Mr. Houston and Mr. Hendon who then had the floor for the remainder of the evening discussing the Zone L Water System.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 P.M.

Submitted by:

Hilly G, Kaylor,

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE REGULAR MEETING February 24, 1978

The meeting was called to order by President Lou Paulsen following the Pot Luck at 7:05 PM.

The secretary's minutes and the Treasuere; s report were not read at this meeting due to a special evening. The celebration of the Chamber's 30th Birthday.

At this time President Paulsen read a letter of congratulations from San Bernardino County First District Supervisor Jim Mayfield and a very meaningful letter from Mr. Petty district director of CalTrans stating that Caltrans is willing to share the expense with San Bernardino County to establish a street light on the corner of Mountain Road and Highway 138.

President Paulsen also read a letter received from Mr. and Mrs. Troyer requesting the use of the Chamber building for their Bible Class which will be held every Monday. Sam Taylor suggested that the Bible Class pay a small fee to cover any electricity, gas and water. The fee will be brought up at the next board meeting among the members.

At this time President Paulsen received a nice letter from George and Zella Goulet plus a \$25.00 donation to the Chamber. Then he proceeded to present a plaque to Mr. Goulet naming him outstanding citizen over the years and "Honoracy Mayor for Pinon Hills for the year 1978. Zella Goulet received a large bouquet of carnations for being "woman behind the man who offered her support" presented by Ysabel Langham.

It was a nice celebration and a special occasion and no other business was reported that President Paulsen adjourned the meeting at 7:35 PM.

Submitted by:

Hilly G. Kaylor Secretary

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE REGULAR MEETING March 31, 1978

The meeting was called to order by President Lou Paulsen at 7:10 PM following the pot luck.

The secretary's minutes and the treasurer's report were not read due to a special guest speaker.

At this time President Paulsen introduced our visiting guests such as Jon and Mary Samida from Wrightwood. He paid particular mention of Mary Samida who is now the new Dentist in Wrightwood. Mary extended her thanks and informed everyone she will be available to those who need her services.

It was then announced by Hilly Kaylor that those who had signed up for the C.P.R. class that's being held every Wednesday at the Chamber building to come join as a new class will start shortly.

Before turning the rest of the evening to our guest speaker President Paulsen suggested to the chamber members the purchase of the lot next to the chamber building. He suggested that by selling 80 \$25.00 bonds each with no interest we could come up with the down payment. Also that at least one or more bonds will be paid off each month by means of drawing the number of each bond. It was motioned, second and approved by the chamber members.

President Paulsen then proceeded to announce that Doug Douglas will introduce our guest speaker.

At this time Doug Douglas introduced us to Sue Long who is the Administrative Assistant to Assemblyman Larry Chimbole.

Sue Long took the floor at this time for the remainder of the evening describing her responsibilities, also answered any questions the members might have.

There being no further business President Paulsen adjourned the meeting at  $8:45~\mathrm{PM}$ 

Submitted by:

Hilly Kaylor, Secretary PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting April 28, 1978

The meeting was called to order by First Vice President, Jon Kaylor, in the absence of our President, Lou Paulsen, following the Pot Luck.

The secretary's minutes and treasurer's report were not read due to a special guest speaker.

At this time the secretary made the announcement of the Pancake Breakfast and the Blood Pressure Clinic being sponsored by the Pinon Hills Fire Station on Saturday, May 6th.

The First Vice President then gave the floor to Emily Leger who in turn made the introduction of our guest speaker, Chief Heddon, from the Wrightwood Fire Department.

Chief Heddon with his Fire Department crew took the floor and gave a brief history of the Wrightwood Fire Department and the equipment available in case of any emergencies. They brought various equipment and showed their capabilities! Questions. and answers were given also throughout the talk.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM

Submitted by:

Hilly G. Kaylor

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting May 26, 1978

The meeting was called to order by First Vice President, Jon Kaylor, in the absence of our President, Lou Paulsen following the Pot Luck.

The secretary's minutes were not read at this meeting.

The treasurer's report was read showing a balance of \$\_\_\_\_\_ was accepted as read.

At this time Jack King introduced Ms. Catherine Corey, Linda Zwynen who also joined the membership with himself and his wife Roberta. Jack King also donated \$250.00 to the Chamber for the building fund, and \$50.00 to the Pinon Hills Fire Station.

Larry Pray gave a report of the Pancake Breakfast which was sponsored by the Fire Station and presented a check in the amount of \$213.86 which was raised during the breakfast.

Ysabel Langham made the announcement that we are having another Pancake Breakfast May 27th, but this was for anyone over 60 years of age. She also reported that we are now proud owners of a full acre which was purchased for \$1800. She thanked all those who pledged their money and a bond will be issued to those who supported us.

Jon Kaylor, First Vice President at this time read a resignation letter from our Second Vice President, Don Vogler, due to him and his family moving to Idaho and can no longer hold office. At this time the floor was open for nomination for a new Second Vice President. Nomination of Jewel Lee, it was second and approved unanomously by the Chamber Membership.

It was mentioned at this that because their was no donations from Pinon Hills for the Cancer Society those who wished to contribute could do so that evening.

At this time First Vice President Jon Kaylor introduced Mr. Tom Pinard, owner and publisher of the Mountaineer to speak about the tax override election for the school district. Also involved during this presentation was Mr. Bill Tarr who is the Superintendent for the school district.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M.

Submitted by:

拍illy G. Kaylor

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting June 23, 1978

At this general meeting there was no meeting. Everyone just enjoyed the evening.

However, Ysabel Langham announced the resignation of Lous Paulsen as President due to illness. Also that we are now proud owners of the property next door.

Announcement of the Ice Cream Social was made for July 14, 1978.

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting July 25, 1978

The meeting was called to order by President Lou Paulsen at 7:25 PM.

The secretary's minutes were not read at this meeting due to special guests.

At this time an introduction was made to Mr. Westover. Mr. Westover is currently employed with the Fire Department and showed a film for the members in regards to EDITH which was very informative in escape routes when your own home is in danger of fire. He handed out stickers that could be place on windows for invalids and children which will provide firemen to reach the injured as soon as possible.

At this time Mr. Ed Houston arrived and was introduced to the members to speak about the proposal of the Community Center, Zone L water office and new fire department. After Mr. Houston left it was discussed by the members as to whether we should donate the  $\frac{1}{2}$  acre that was needed.

It was then motioned to let the county go ahead with the 2 phases, which included the office, community center first. Also at this time it was motioned to give them an access to the lot of 25 feet only. It was seconded but not yet approved.

Further discussion was then made as to what we should do. At this time it was motioned that we give them 25 feet or access with a mutual agreement to use the access for our benefit also. This did not get seconed. Further discussion was then made.

At this time it was motioned that we donate the 25 feet to the county for the driveway only. It was seconded and approved by all the members.

We proceeded to pull another bond number that night, as it was discussed that we will draw a bond each regular meeting. It was so done.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:10 PM.

Submitted by:

Hilly/G/Kaylor

Jellyly laylor

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting August 25, 1978

The meeting was called to order by First Vice President Jon Kaylor, in absence of President Paulsen at 7:45 PM following the Pot Luck.

The Secretary's minutes were not read that evening and the Treasurer's report also.

At this time it was mentioned that tonight we were going to draw a bond number.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Submitted by:

Hilly G. Kaylor

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE REGULAR MEETING September 22, 1978

The meeting was called to order by President Lou Paulsen at 7:30 PM following the Pot Luck.

President Paulsen at this time welcomed and introduced our new members, Mr. and Mrs. Jim Freed, Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Willis and guests; Mr. and Mrs. Haslup and Mr. and Mrs. Adolf.

Helen Christman reported on the TV Translator which she and Kathryn Jones collected over \$1000.00. She urged everyone's support for this project.

Emily Leger made mention of the Sept. 27th meeting at Serrano High School at 7:00 PN for the Community Block Grant and where the money would be spent. There were nine other prajects for this grant and urged that everyone be there to support it for our Community Bldg. in Pinon Hills.

President Paulsen made mention that we do have a letter to the Transcient Tax Monies for \$300.00 to be spent by July 1st of next year for a possible dinner.

President Paulsen also mentioned that there is a nominating committee consisting of Doug Douglas, Frank Jones and Helen Christman who will come up with possible officers by the November meeting. He stressed that those of you who wish to submit names for the upcoming election to please contact Doug Douglas.

At this time we drew two bonds.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Submitted by:

Hilly Kaylor,

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting October 27, 1978

The meeting was called to order by First Vice President, Jon Kaylor at 7:30 PM following the Pot Luck.

The Secretary introduced new members Mr. and Mrs. Bill Haslup and welcomed the guests of Alice and Porter Judge.

Doug Douglas at this time reminded the members of the upcoming elections on November 17th, 1978 and to contact him for possible new officers. There will be no Pot Luck this month because of the elections. However it was mentioned that Coffee and Desert will be served.

Helen Christman reported on the TV Translator and asked for some help to get more donations otherwise the Transalor will be cancelled.

Jewel Lee reported that she signed the contract for the \$300.00 to be received from the Economic Dev. Dept. and asked for suggestions as to what kind of a social or dinner we should put on. Also for volunteers to organize it because there is alot of work involved.

Rubye Berry at this time announced the Bake Sale that the Pinoneers are sponsoring November 18th, Saturday at 9:30 AM in the little building next to Pinon Hills Market.

At this time we drew a bond.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM.

Submitted by:

Hilly Kaylor

PINON HILLS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE Regular Meeting November 18, 1978

The meeting was called to order by President Lou Paulsen at 7:30 PM.

At this time there was a drawing of two bonds. It was also mentioned that the Chamber will be raffling a painting donated by Myrtle Grant at 3 for a \$1.00. The drawing will be held at the Christmas Party.

Nominations of officers for the year 1979 were subm tted by the committee of elections. Elections were held on each individual office and then on 4 members of the board of directors with the following selection.

President - Doug Douglas

1st Vice President - Emily Leger

2nd Vice President - Frank Francis

Secretary - Hilly Kaylor

Treasuer - Ysabel Langham

Directors - Lee Berry (2 yrs)

Bud Williams (2 yrs)

Jack King (1 yr)

Sam Taylor (1 yr)

\* 7. Jones - 14e

At this time Bea Williams made mention of the big rocks in front of the store and Post Office. It would be wise for us to get together and clean it up with the help of others.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM

Respectfully submitted by:

Hilly Kaylor Secretary After years of paying for the street light at Mountain Road and 138, and numerous attempts at getting the State or County to take it over, persistence finally paid off and with the help of Larry Chimboli, assemblyman, the Chamber was finally relieved of this burden on June 1st.

In June the High Desert Property Owners donated \$250.00 to the Building Fund and an account was opened at the Home Savings and Loan. This was augmented by \$85.00 netted from an Ice Cream social in July sponsored by the Pinoneers, under the direction of Jewel Lee. Hilly Kaylor headed the entertainent, which was excellent.

In November the Pinoneers donated \$152.00 from the bake sale held at the little building near the market which had been printed and draped by Sandy Francis. Myrtle Grant donated one of her paintings which netted \$35.00 for the treasury.

With all the new appliances and furnishings the first Xmas party ever held at the Chamber was a must. An upside down Xmas tree made from juniper knocked down by the water pipe installers, table and wall decorations and exchange of giftwadded to the festivities of a pot luck dinner with ham, punch and rolls donated by the Pinoneers.

Thru the efforts of Mr. Houston, County Engineer, and cooperation of the Chamber, the Zone L water office, community building and new fire building will be built in the near future - with the water office scheduled to be completed by June 30th.

Chamber members have been active in attending water meetings, block grant meetings. Jewel and Damon Lee were most responsible on the water committee. Helen Christman and Kathryn Jones have been active in working for a new T.V. translator. Emily Leger has attended meetings for senior citizens as well.

Bake sales and other fundraising activities will be held in the future to assist in retiring the bonds. The \$300.00 from the Economic Development Department has again been accepted for the purpose of putting on a dinner such as the spaghetti dinner and parcake breakfast from the 1977 donation. This dinner will be held some time this spring.

The Chamber will continue to do what it can to promote the welfare of the Community and to encourage improvements.